
Friday 24th January 2025 www.allsaintsanfield.co.uk 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Supervision After School Hours 
We would like to remind you of our after-school 
supervision policy to ensure the safety and well-
being of all our students. Please be aware that 
there is no supervision available for children after 
the end of the school day. It is important that all 
children are picked up promptly at the end of their 
school day. 
For safety reasons, any child who is not collected 
by 3:45 PM will be placed in our Night Owls provi-
sion.  This ensures that all children are supervised  
in a safe environment until they can be picked up. 
Please note that there is a £10 charge for this ser-
vice, which will be billed to parents. 
We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring that 
all children are picked up on time and that our 
school remains a safe and secure place for every-
one. 
Thank you for your understanding and support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
China Welfare Institute Palace Visit 
We are thrilled to share the wonderful experience 
our school had with the recent visit from the China 
Welfare Institute Palace. Their extremely talented 
group of children, aged 9 to 14, captivated our 
students with their incredible performances and 
artistic displays. 
The visiting children showcased their skills in danc-
ing, music, calligraphy, and paper cutting, leaving 
our students in awe of their talent and dedication. 
It was a fantastic opportunity for our children to 
witness and appreciate the rich cultural heritage 
of China. 
To add to the excitement, our very own Year 5 
Strings Club and Choir also performed, bringing 
the afternoon to a delightful close with their beau-
tiful music. The event was a perfect blend of cultur-
al activities, fun, and friendship, creating lasting 
memories for everyone involved. 
We are grateful for this enriching experience and 
look forward to more such cultural exchanges in 
the future. 
 
 

News 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
It is important that your child is on time for school 
each day, so that they can benefit from a full day’s 
education.  
A reminder that holidays during school time are 
not authorised whatever the circumstances and a 
local authority fine will be issued. If you do take 
your child on holiday, please inform us before you 
go as it could become a safeguarding issue if we 
cannot contact you.  
Please report any absences before 9.00am via 
Seesaw or telephone call.  If you have any difficul-
ties getting your child to school and especially 
around lateness please contact Mrs Kelly. 
If you are taking your child out of school during 
the school day, you must show a letter/email/  
appointment card.  Please do your best to make 
appointments outside of school hours.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Absence Reporting  - Seesaw 
When reporting an absence please make sure you 
select both the 'Absence Reporting' and 'School  
Office' options as well as your class teacher.   
This will ensure the right staff are receiving the 
information needed and you are not being  
contacted unnecessarily.   
If you are sharing information regarding  
collection of a child or appointments they may 
have, please make sure you select the 'School  
Office' option as well as your class teacher.   
Thank you! 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Prayer and Liturgy 
 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Today we hear Jesus telling people what it is he has come to do. One of the things he says is 
that he has come to bring good news to people who are poor. Our faith calls us to do the 
same. Let’s think a bit more about what this good news is and how we can share it with oth-
ers today.  
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke   1:1-4, 4:14-21 
 
Dear Theophilus: 
Many people have done their best to write a report of the things that have taken place among 
us.  They wrote what we have been told by those who saw these things from the beginning and 
who proclaimed the message.  And so, Your Excellency, because I have carefully studied all 
these matters from their beginning, I thought it would be good to write an orderly account for 
you.  I do this so that you will know the full truth about everything which you have been 
taught.  Then Jesus returned to Galilee, and the power of the Holy Spirit was with him. The 
news about him spread throughout all that territory. He taught in the synagogues and was 
praised by everyone. 
Then Jesus went to Nazareth, where he had been brought up, and on the Sabbath he went as 
usual to the synagogue. He stood up to read the Scriptures and was handed the book of the 
prophet Isaiah. He unrolled the scroll and found the place where it is written, 
“The Spirit of the Lord is upon me because he has chosen me to bring good news to the poor. 
He has sent me to proclaim liberty to the captives and recovery of sight to the blind to set free 
the oppressed and announce that the time has come  when the Lord will save his people.” 
Jesus rolled up the scroll, gave it back to the attendant, and sat down. All the people in the 
synagogue had their eyes fixed on him, as he said to them, “This passage of scripture has 
come true today, as you heard it being read.” 
 
Jesus is teaching in the synagogue. He reads a passage from the Scriptures which is about 
himself (although the people listening don’t know that until he explains it afterwards). 
The Scripture passage talks about what Jesus has been sent to do. What does it say? 
It says that he has come to bring good news to people who are poor. What do you think this 
means?  Can you remember a time when you heard some good news? What was it? Can you 
tell me about it?  Good news means different things to different people. It can be confidence, 
peace, enough food, a safe place to live, light in the darkness, doing well at school, getting to 
spend the day with friends.  
We are all God’s children. God loves us all. No matter where in the world we are, whether we 
are rich or poor, and we should all have the chance to live in a world of peace, dignity and 
fairness. This is the good news of Jesus.  
This year is a special Jubilee Year. In the Bible a Jubilee Year was a time of renewal and cele-
bration. Debts were cancelled, people could rest, and because crops weren’t planted even the 
land was able to rest. It was also a time of freedom: prisoners and slaves were freed, and land 
was given to those who didn’t have any. Just like Jesus talks about in today’s reading. 
Jesus makes it clear that his mission is to bring the justice and freedom of the Jubilee. We can 
share in this mission to create a world of justice, peace and love. How do you think we can 
make the world a fairer, more peaceful place for everyone? 
We now celebrate a Jubilee Year every 25 years and for this Jubilee, Pope Francis has asked 
us all to be “Pilgrims of Hope”. This hope comes from knowing that God loves each one of us, 
whoever we are. 
How do you think we can try to share Jesus’ good news and the hope of the Jubilee with our 
brothers and sisters around the world today? 

 
Loving God,  
you sent your Son Jesus to share  
the good news of your love for everyone.  
May we also share this good news  
through our words and all that we do.  
Amen. 



 

Stars of The Week 

Barin - 3Õs Room - showing more confidence and building friendships 
Nova - 3Õs Room - for settling well and following the routine 

 

Kayden- R2 - for -sharing and being kind towards others    
Cruz - R2 - for trying super hard in his reading group  

 

Rivera - 1J - for super effort in all subjects 
Darla - 1J - for excellent work in phonics and guided reading 

Abe - 1F - for writing a fantastic character description 
Emily - 1F - for writing a fantastic character description  

 

Sarah - 2J - for making a big effort in every subject and being very helpful 
Michael - 2J - for working hard with his Phonics and being resilient 

 

Archie—3S— for fantastic enthusiasm and participation in Music  
and being a great role model all week 

George - 3S - for a beautiful piece of artwork in RE 
Kenya - 3S - for such an enthusiastic and positive attitude all week 

 

Jack - 4B - for a good understanding of climate zones 
Mariam - 4B - for a wonderful effort in swimming 

 

Lois  - 5NB - for outstanding progress in writing  
Awng Sai - 5NB - for outstanding effort in Maths  

Ryan - 5F - for excellent effort in all subjects this week, well done Ryan 
Eunice - 5F - for great use of time adverbials in her writing  

 
Olivia T - 6S - for always setting a good example 

Louis - 6S - for his fantastic work in Maths  
Harry - 6H - for his WW2 project 

Dolly - 6H - for her great attitude towards learning this week 
 

*Special Recognition* 
Carmelos - 6S - for 4 years progress in Reading Plus this year.  Well done! 

 
Alice - Butterfly Class - for showing great independence since Christmas  

Nathan - Firefly Class - for working hard on staying regulated throughout the day 


